

Castlefrank School Council Minutes
Tuesday November 27, 2012

Attendance:  Carol Mothersill, Carmen Brubacher, Kim D’Angelo, Teri MacDonald, Caroline Sewards, Richard Perkins, Josh Kemp, Ron Henry, Geoff Godding, Nilay Ertemur, Erin Yamazaki, Andy Pumphrey, Kathleen Reid, Sheila Ball, Wendy Hyde
Meeting was called to order at 7:05pm.

Minutes from previous meeting reviewed and approved (Richard Perkins, Kathleen Reid).
Approval of Agenda  (Kim D’Angelo, Caroline Sewards).

Chair Report: (Carmen Brubacher, Carol Mothersill)

Calendar of Events – Thursday Nov 29th Fundraising Meeting at 7pm

· School Colour day November 28th
· November 29 and 30th Volleyball tournament

· No December Council meeting
· Bake Sale December 5th (Council funds) 1 class per division to take part

· CLIK Lifesized Board Game December 19th 6:30-8

Bill 115 – Currently EAs are not doing duties, and Ron Henry is filling in.  Teachers are to being strike action in the following week.  Safety and security of our children will not be in any way affected and classrooms will remain unchanged.  Events and activities outside of class room time will no longer be happening.  The science fair is brought up and Wendy Hyde informs us that anything planned to happen before the 11th of December will be happening.
Principals Report (Ron Henry)
Mr Henry mentions the temperature issues that that school has been having.  He explains that new thermostats were installed in the summer and as it turns out they are not very effective.  They have now been replaced and everyone should notice a difference. 
Teacher’s Report (Wendy Hyde)

From Mrs. Volkner – The book fair earned us $1900 in books for the library.  A big thanks to KES for sending students and their families to support us.
Sports – There is a volleyball tournament to take place in the coming week.

Field Trips –this past month students took part in the following:

·  Bill Mason Centre

· CE Centre Trade Show

· Canterbury HS came to speak to the students about their specialized arts program

Events – November events included:

· Pink day – students were given pink pencils for wearing pink in support of ending bullying

· On Dec 4th guest speaker Spencer West, a young amputee who climbed mount Kilimanjaro, will be coming to speak to the Junior and Intermediate students.

· The annual winter concert will be held on December 21st
OSASC Report (Josh Kemp)

Last month’s meeting was mainly covering the Secondary School Strike possibility.  They are in a position to strike or withhold services.  Positions may be filled by volunteers and retirees.  At this point the governments have been asked to resolve the issues quickly.  If at any point things get out of hand, schools will be closed for a few days to regain control, however this is not ideal.
Things we can do to prepare should our teachers strike: prepare daycare, school councils can help to organize volunteers.

As in the past, Ron assures us that he will continue to fill supervision rolls for as long as possible.  He feels less comfortable asking parents to do yard duties as it puts them in a difficult position when it comes to mediation.  Teri brings up the fact that she feels volunteering at this time would be supporting a cause she shouldn’t, and that we should be standing behind our teachers.  This brings up the debate of whether or not you’re crossing a sort of picket line and at what point does volunteering become counterproductive(?).  Josh confirms that this belief was also brought up at the meeting.  Carol says, and we are in agreement that we must respect the parents who would choose to volunteer as we will all feel differently about the situation.

*****
Treasurer’s Report (Josh Kemp)

Balance Sept 21st $2266.97
Items added to increase projected income as discussed at last meeting include Bake Sale, Lunch lady and Fund Script.

It is discussed whether we purchase wish list items through the school board or on our own, and as a council decided that it is dependent on the items.  Items that should come with a warrantee will be purchased from the board to take advantage of extended warrantees they offer.  When we do this we also take advantage of an HST rebate and the tech support that they offer.

Communication is added to projected expenses for the year, a new USB key will be purchased and blog fees will be paid.

Josh explains that our hope is to end the year with a $500 balance for next year’s council.

Budget Approval (Carol Mothersill, Richard Perkins)

Book Funding/Shopping (Teri MacDonald)

Sue Peter, a parent who will have a child attending CES next year approached Mrs. Volkner with the idea of shopping book sales to extend the school elementary library.  In the past this parent has been given $200 by KES to shop frugally at a book sale done at a local church, in support of their library. 
Motion to Approve (Teri MacDonald, Richard Perkins)

Note: Add to budget - $200 to be spent to compliment and expand existing library collection

Fundraising (Carmen Brubacher, Carol Mothersill)

Bake Sale – 4 classes will be selected for this bake sale, one from each division, so that if the teachers decide to do a bake sale in the future they can pull from remaining classes.  Our classes will include JK, 1-2, 6 and 7

Communication Corner (Caroline Seward, Nilay Ertemur-Bhatti)

 Our council page will be updated and changed from the wiki we have been using, to a Wordpress format.  Sharon from KES will kindly be supplying their skeleton as a base for our page set up.  We are in agreement that a USB key be purchased to backup information so nothing is lost in the process and in the future.  The new site will come at a cost of $34/year for the extra features.
Spirit Committee (Carmen Brubacher for Dorothy)

The Halloween Doors went very well!  For November we will be having school colour day.  In December we will bring back the door decorating with “Holiday Doors”.
Other Business
Collection of Snow Suits and Warm Clothing (Caroline Sewards)  to support “needier students” in our school board.  This box will be set up in the lobby of our school for the holiday season.  Andrea Pumphrey will be taking this on.
Katimavik Ice Rink maintenance (Teri MacDonald). KES is looking for volunteers for their ice surface.  Interested persons can contact Teri via email of see the KES blog for more information.

Ski Trip (Carol Mothersill, Geoff Godding).  The Snow Hawks program was looked into as an alternative, and although this requires little effort on our part, it takes place at Vorlage or Cascade and a lot of time is wasted in traffic.  Also, with Pakenham being a smaller hill in which all skiers come down at one point, it is easier to keep track of the group.  For these reasons Snow Hawks is eliminated as an idea.
We are looking at two evenings in January and two in February.  Geoff will be sending out letters in the coming days to gauge interest prior to Christmas.  If it turns out there is not enough interest perhaps we will reach out to KES students as this would be another great way to have the students of the schools meet and introduce our efforts to ease transition.  He will also be seeking volunteers.  Supervision has to be 8:1

Bus Loop (Richard Perkins).  People who live on Naismith are complaining about parked cars blocking their driveways.  McCurdy is dangerous and a no parking zone with the buses, and this will only be getting worse when the snowbanks begin to pile up.  Ron Henry notes that he isn’t noticing much conflict, but will keep an eye on McCurdy as well as remind people to be mindful of parking.  Josh Kemp tells us that according to parking laws you can stop and load/unload in a no parking as long as you do not leave your car.  It is suggested that people consider parking at the Kakulu Medical Centre, although it seems they too are noticing an increase in our using their lot this year.
Meeting Adjournment: 9:30pm
*next meeting’s focus will be on Transition and Fun Fair type event.


